

# **Froghall, Powis and Sunnybank Community Council**

Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 3rd July at Powis Community Centre.

## **1. Present:**

Janet Potter, Linda Slessor, Dauna Matheson, Clive Kempe and Albert Craig  
Karen Riddoch, CCLO

*Apologies:*

*Alex Mess, Katja Brittain*

## **2. Minutes of Previous Meeting:**

Minutes of the meeting of Wed. 22nd May were approved by the members.

- Proposed: Janet Potter
- Seconded: Rhona Smith

## **Matters Arising:**

- a) Katja Brittain has resigned as Secretary, but will continue as a Committee member.
- b) Rhona Smith is taking the minutes for this meeting.
- c) Clive Kempe has undertaken to contact Old Aberdeen Community Council re: getting someone to act as a Minute Secretary. Rhona, as Website Secretary, will deal with any mail coming in via the website / e-mail address. Other secretarial duties to be (possibly) shared out. In the meantime, Clive will be the main contact person for the Community Council.
- d) Janet Potter is now, officially, our Treasurer. Our bank account with the Bank of Scotland is up and running again. Current funds stand at £130.60p

## **3. Police Update:**

There was no police presence at the meeting.

## **4. Community Council Training:**

The training set up for this evening was cancelled. Karen Riddoch will try to re-arrange this for another date. It has been decided to have training outwith the normal meeting times.

Rhona will book the meeting room at Powis Community Centre for the arranged date.

## **5. Planning Matters:**

Planning application 130766 was discussed. A draft letter of comment drawn up by Dauna was also discussed, added to and amended. This letter will go to the Planning Department tomorrow.

Rhona has agreed to check our email address for notifications of any planning applications. Tillydrone and George Street Wards need checking as our Community Councils covers both these wards.

## **6. Financial Matters:**

- a) No report as yet. See above (2d).
- b) Clive will contact Alex re cost of room at Powis Community Council.

## **7. Website Issues:**

- a) It was agreed that the names of all Office Bearers should be listed on the website.
- b) Minutes will be put on the website in future, once approved.
- c) The Agenda will be sent out to Community Councillors and all other interested parties, including members of the public who ask to be put on the mailing list.
- d) Clive will put together an Information sheet which can be handed out/ posted up in local meeting places (list will be forthcoming) to inform residents/ try to drum up some more interest.

## **8. Reports of Other Meetings:**

Albert will be our representative at the Community Council Forum and will feedback from these meetings. Rhona to forward to him any current emails.

Janet expressed that she would attend the Community Council Forum also. Clive will complete the paperwork and send it to the Forum Secretary.

## **9. Correspondence:**

Nil.

## **10. A.O.C.B.**

Two issues were brought to the attention of the meeting by Janet:

- a) The crossing at the junction of Bedford Road/ Bedford Place needs a lollipop man. The previous one retired and no one has yet taken his place, much to the detriment of local youngsters.
- b) Bins at the corner of Erskine Street/ Bedford Place need to be emptied more often.

Janet is contacting local councillors about these issues on behalf of the Community Council.

**The next meeting will be at 7pm on 14th August at the Powis Community Centre Meeting Room.**